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(Amend Board Report No. 27032 Adopted November 3, 2005)
(Amend Board Report No. 28374 Adopted November 6, 2007)

THE CHANCELLOR

that in Board Report # 27032, dated November 3, 2005, the Board of Trustees approved
an agreement with the Oracle Corporation in the amount of $2,750,000.00 for the period
November 7, 2005 through November 6, 2007 for professional services relating to the
PeopleSoft applications and Oracle’s fusion technology; and

that in Board Report # 28374, dated November 2007, the Board of Trustees approved an
amendment of the agreement with the Oracle Corporation amending the term of the
agreement until June 30, 2009; and

that OIT has forecasted that a balance of $1,499,921.00 will be available on June 30,
2009 from the original authorization of $2,750,000.00; and

that during FY2010, it is necessary to continue to use professional services from the
Qracle Corpeoration on an as needed basis to provide consultants knowledgeable in the
following areas:

Provide assessments of the features and functionality of the PeopleSoft
applications;

Perform PeopleSoft application and Oracle database tuning;

Provide guidance on the features of the Oracle applications functionality;

Provide guidance in the development and use of middleware software;

Assist in creating a strategy to upgrade Oracle PeapleScft Tool versions (8.4.x);

Provide technical and functiona! reviews when required; and

that OIT recommends that to continue the professional service agreement with the Oracle
Corporation for the period of July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010 at a cost not exceed
$1,499,921.00 which includes expenses; and

that this professional service agreement is exempt from the District's competitive bidding
requirements; and

that the Office of Contract Compliance has reviewed the above referenced software
maintenance and training services agreements and, as this is an extension in time to
the original agreement with no increase in cost ,is recommending the waiver of

compliance with the Board approved Participation Plan be continued as previously
approved.



THE CHANCELLOR

RECOMMENDS that the Board of Trustees approves an agreement with the Oracle Corporation for the
period of July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010 for professional services relating to the
PeopleSoft applications and Oracle’s database and fusion technology at a total amount
not to exceed $1,499,921.00 including expenses and authorizes the Chairman of the
Board to execute any documents pertaining to these professional services.

FINANCIAL $1,489,921.00 - GOB Fund 92006-0023001-00000-53034-000000-536100

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne D. Watson

Chancellor
May 7, 2009- Office of Information Technology-District Office



